Minutes of the Pedals Annual General Meeting Held 19th July 2010 at The Globe.

Present: Andrew Martin, Peter Osborne, David Miller, Terry Scott, Peter Briggs, Andrew Househan, John Bannister, Dave Clark, Susan Young, Julian Bentley and Murat Basaran (Cycling for Health)

Apologies for Absence: Mara Ozolins, Hugh McClintock, Liz Kirk, Arthur Williams and Roy Wilson

Cycle for Health. Murat Basaran talked about the Cycling for Health project. This is a project which aims to get those people considered to be at high risk from coronary disease (eg men over 40) to cycle. The project is now in its third year. It is partnered with Ridewise to provide cycle training. There are three levels of training and the aim is to get people to level 2. In reality, most people achieve level 1 which is equivalent to 4 hours cycling. The project promotes short local bike rides in places such as the Meadows, Sneinton and Lenton; and provides group cycle training sessions on Saturday mornings. It also provides group ride leader training and bike maintenance classes.

Cycling in Lenton Bad cycling in Lenton is regularly discussed by the Residents’ Committee. Susan will be raising this at the U-Cycle project at the University. 

Cycle Lights. Information on this will go into community newsletters in September. Susan will draft an email for this.

Station Cycle Parking This is not yet officially open.

Cycle Maintenance Classes Attendance at these classes needs to be boosted.

July 24th Social Event This has been postponed until later this year. This may require some planning (Andrew to contact Eve Parker about this).

Pedals Social Andrew and Dave Clark to try and sort something out at the Broadway or Theatre.

FinanceTrent Uni has finally sent an invoice for the winter conference. A cheque has been received from Lawrence Geary for book sales. 

Pedals Stalls There will be no stalls in August and September.

British Cycling   PeterO to arrange a meeting between British Cycling representative and the Pedals committee.

Miscellaneous.  Peter Briggs is monitoring events regarding the big Tesco development at Beeston (cycle facility provision has been overlooked), and the University Westgate cycle path (which is in a bad state). Roy Wilson is out of hospital and would appreciate visitors.

The meeting ended at 9.30pm

